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MEETING REPORT 

Our  Speaker, Grant Stewart  after experiencing his father go 

through dementia from the early age of 65 until his passing a 

couple of years ago at the age of 80, Grant and his wife became 

committed to exploring different ways to provide those suffering 

from dementia a better quality of life.  

After much research and working in various aged care facilities as 

volunteers, they felt that introducing sensory rooms that combine 

gentle light, movement, music and tactile objects designed to 

either calm or stimulate residents, was the direction they wanted 

to head.  

From their experiences, “It’s the little things” was formed which is 

a self funded service that’s not only about providing monetary 

support but it also about giving time, energy or empathy to others 

in need.  

Gardens Project 

These BEFORE and AFTER shots of gardening last Friday (taken by Friend-of-Rotary Ian Glenny) only tell part of the 

story.  

An all-new student group from Camberwell Girls School arrived a little late but then threw themselves into the work 

with great enthusiasm to the delight of the very appreciative, but frail, resident.   

Xavier students followed with equal effectiveness. Quite a transformation in just two hours, filling six bins with 

weeds, pruning's and other garden waste. 

Geoff Haddy 

 

 

 

 AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

Club Diary  

Australian Grand Prix 11—17 March  2019 

Camp Getaway Working Bee 11—13 October 2019 

Fellowship Weekend  15—17  November   2019 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front desk 

at the prior meeting if you know in ad-

vance.   Or E-mail to Hugo Goetze at 

hugogoetze@netspace.net.au  

or 9857 6701 

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

 

Our Host for the evening, Ian Mollison , with 

Speaker Grant Stewart. 

http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:hugogoetze@netspace.net.au
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A big thank you for everyone who has already supplied books for the Club’s 
Drought Relief Program at St Arnaud. 

We already have close to half the number of books required to meet our initial 
target. 

Please continue to keep an eye out for suitable books, particularly for young 
adults and children. 

We appreciate your support. We expect the books we provide will be of benefit 
to hard hit families affected by the drought at St Arnaud and the surrounding 
district. 

Jo Wells 
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between  March  11 to March 17 
Weddings:  Maree and Terry Keyhoe 

Birthdays:   Helen Rennie, Maree Keyhoe 

Inductions:   

Thursday    14 March 

Greeters:    Ian Mollison, Marcel Muntwyler 

Set Up:         Rowan McClean, Larry Fitzpatrick 

Desk:        Greg Cribbes, Russell Cooper 

Speaker:- Sally Scanlan  

Host:-    Brian Thomas 
Topic:-      Community Bags. Sally is an integral 

part of our Drought Relief program.  

Sally heads up the Woodend branch of the now worldwide “Community Bags” program.  

Born from the desire to remove plastic bags, Sally is an integral part of our Drought Relief pro-
gram assisting farmers throughout Victoria and NSW.  

With our esteemed member, Brian Thomas, assisting almost every day, Community Bags is a 
fascinating story of generosity with far-reaching benefits.  

Thursday    21 March 

Greeters:    Bill Oakley, Adrian Ranson 

Set Up:         Kinga Paulheim, Greg Ross 

Desk:        David De Garis, Ian Adams 

Speaker:-  No Speaker 

Host:-     

Topic:-    

PARTNERS NIGHT     BOWLING NIGHT AT  NORTH BALWYN BOWL’S CLUB 

Please note:- Easter Good Friday Eve meeting moved to Wednesday  April 17 
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Geoff’s Health Tip 

Highly Coloured Berries have Heart-Health Benefits 

Blueberries are now readily available almost all year long, but in the early seventies, attempts to 
grow plant varieties obtained from their homeland in North America failed dismally.   

The industry took a step back for a number of years whilst more varieties, of which there are over 
450, were trialled in plant nurseries.   

Blueberries, like no other fruit, are an intense 
blue colour and from research we learn that 
highly coloured fruits and vegetables are a 
healthy addition to our food. 

Raspberries are an intense red colour, and have 
been with us considerably longer, but only in the 
past few years have we seen significant quanti-
ties in the supermarkets at reasonable prices. 

It may not have occured to you that the intense 
colour in berries arises naturally and is a poly-
phenol known as anthocyanin, a member of the 
flavonoid group.  It's these polyphenols and fla-
vonoids that provide significant health benefits, 
such as heart health. 

A recent report in the American Journal of Clinical Nutrition associated the intake of flavonoid-
rich foods like blueberries and raspberries with a lower risk of death from cardiovascular disease.  
It stated that even small amounts of flavonoid-rich foods may be beneficial.  

Another report from the Department of Nutritional Sciences , King's College London, showed that 
Blueberries improve the vascular system by reducing blood pressure.  It was shown that a regu-
lar, sustained intake of anthocyanins from berries can reduce the risk of a heart attack by 32 per 
cent in young and middle-aged women. 

The Nurses’ Health Study, one of the largest investigations into the risk factors for major chronic 
diseases in women, showed that a lower risk of heart attack was associated with a high con-
sumption of blueberries, strawberries and raspberries. 

Geoff 
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Au Pair Wanted! In Finland! 

Do you know a young person who would be interested in spending time in Finland? 

Tina was our exchange student from Finland in 1991-2.  She is now doing oncology 
research in Kupio (central Finland) some distance from her home in Jyvaskyla.   

Her husband Petteri is a mechanical engineer with a company that produces gears 
for marine engines and is frequently away overseas. 

Tina and Petteri have two daughters. Senja is in year 10, and son Veikka is in year 
6. Senja is planning to be a vet, hopefully studying in Melbourne. Veikka is shy and 
reserved by nature. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Geoff Steinicke for more information. 
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DROUGHT RELIEF FUND UPDATE. 

Edition 1. March 2019 

1. Financial Support. 

Funds as at March 1st, 2019 

Balwyn Rotary Club - $50,000; 
RAWCS - $35,000; 
North Balwyn Rotary - $10,000; 
Xavier College - $5,000; 
Kerang Rotary Club - $1,100 

Total - $101,100. 

Expenditure as at March 1st, 2019 

Vouchers value – 800 x $50 vouchers = $40,000. 

 At the February 2nd Harvest Festival, the Voucher Program was 
launched to the St Arnaud and surrounding farming community. These 
vouchers are being distributed by a team of 5 Rural Financial Counsel-
lors who have an intimate knowledge of each of the target audience 
farming families. The names of those families in receipt of the vouchers 
will remain anonymous. 

January/February is the harvest period which provides an income to fortunate farmers. Within our catch-
ment area of the Wimmera, weather patterns have been localised providing financial relief for some sec-
tors but no short term funds for other areas. May is the commencement of the cropping period that re-
quires a large investment of crops by farmers to secure an income in the next harvest period. 

Our focus to date has been establishing funds and infrastructure. These funds and processes are now 
in place in readiness for the anticipated demand towards the middle of this year. To date only 8 vouch-
ers have been distributed due to timing issues. Over the next month, all farmers will be analysing their 
harvest income versus their anticipated May cropping expenses. Therefore, it is expected that from May 
the demand for vouchers to cover the shortfall of finances for these families will begin to peak. 

2. Well Being 

Rotary has forged a strong relationship with ladies groups across Victo-
ria to provide farmers with fabric bags that conceal confidential financial 
information. Self-respect is a real and important consideration for all of 
our farming community. While the bags were initially handmade as a 
substitute for plastic, environmentally unfriendly purposes, the fabric 
bags are made from donated fabric that would otherwise be destined for 
landfill.  

On February 14th, Rotary collected over 510 handmade bags to distribute to our farming communities in 

Victoria and southern NSW. The overwhelming reaction from farmers is that of far and wide support for 

their plight. Women’s groups across Victoria banding together to produce handmade bags is yet another 

show of support for other Australians in dire need of our support.  

The 510 bags were split across two projects – The Wimmera and the Riverina. In mid-February, the 

Wimmera township of Donald, hosted an event for a few hundred farmers to meet with financial services 

groups to discuss their own personal circumstances and address the void between their cash flow in-

come from the just completed harvest and the costs of upcoming May cropping. Farmers were ex-

tremely happy with the Community Bags to conceal personal documentation whilst they were surprised 

by the support of women’s groups across the state.                                               

        Continued  on page 8 
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DROUGHT RELIEF FUND UPDATE, CONTINUED:- 

In the Riverina, the Community Bags were utilised to support The Big Community Muster which was 

a Rotary initiative to provide coping strategies, based around resil-

ience and financial support. The attached photos were taken at 

Scone which was at the end of the 11 town muster in only 6 days.  

A range of Community events are planned for the balance of 2019. 

Aimed at providing a reason to come to town and leave the woes of 

the farm behind, the events will be collaborated through various 

support groups including the Rotary Clubs of North Balwyn, Balwyn 

and St Arnaud, The Young Farmers’ Association, The Victorian Farm-

ers’ Federation, Red Cross, The Salvation Army et al.  

Comedy Festival 

With a yet to be confirmed date in June, the Comedy Festival will be 

the first of these events held in the St Arnaud town centre. The com-

edy evening will comprise a number of sites aimed at various age 

groups around the Town Hall precinct with the primary, adult event 

in the 384 seating Town Hall auditorium.  

A Rotary sub-Committee has met for an initial meeting together with the Australian Comedy Institute 

(ACI) to discuss scope and logistics.  

Further events planned for July and August will be “Christmas in July” and the “Rock Legends” 

event.  

Christmas in July 

The Rotary Men’s Shed of North Balwyn have started plans to make a range of hand-made chil-

dren’s toys. 

A “Target 500 Books’ drive has commenced to provide the children of the Wimmera with books and 

CDs.  

Rotary’s DIK (“Donations In Kind”) are currently investigating the donation of bikes.  

L’Oreal will be providing the ladies of the Wimmera with 150 x Pamper Packs as a Christmas gift.  

Christmas gifts for men folk is yet to be determined. 

Rock Legends 

While the date is yet to be determined, the event is expected to be a Saturday evening in August. 

The “Red Band” has agreed to participate pro-bono that will include the lead singer, renowned im-

personator Phil Pitt, performing the hits of Elvis Presley, Billy Idol, Meatloaf and Neil Diamond. Ac-

commodation costs will be covered by the DRF. 

Our committee sincerely thanks all of our stakeholders for their generous financial support and we 

warmly welcome your on-going active support across the myriad of on-the-ground tasks required to 

run the well-being activities.  

Geoff Kneale 

Chairman 

Drought Relief Fund. 
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No link between MMR vaccine and autism, massive decade-long study con-

firms 

A massive study has looked at 650,000 children and 
found no evidence to suggest the MMR vaccine triggers 
autism in children 

A new study has further dispelled the myth of a link be-
tween the measles, mumps, and rubella (MMR) vaccine 
and the onset of autism.  

Following over half a million children for more than a dec-
ade, the research found the MMR vaccine does not trigger autism, even in children with high 
specific autism risk factors. 

One of the goals behind the newly published study from researchers at Statens Serum Institut 
in Denmark was to examine whether the MMR vaccine triggers autism, not just in all children 
generally, but more specifically in children with already heightened risk factors for autism.  

In order to do this the researchers looked at a decade of data from more than 650,000 children. 
Each child was associated with an autism risk score based on a large variety of factors known 
to increase an individual's propensity to develop the condition. Alongside siblings with autism 
and family history, these risk factors included an older father or mother, low birthweight, pre-
term birth, large head, assisted birth, and smoking in pregnancy. 

Even after adjusting for all these factors the researchers found that the MMR vaccine is not a 
trigger for autism. So, subgroups of children with the highest autism risk score not only did not 
display incidences of the condition being triggered by the vaccine, but there was no indication 
of autism diagnoses being clustered around certain time periods associated with vaccinations. 

"This high quality Danish study is very reassuring for anyone concerned about a possi-
ble link between MMR vaccine and autism," says Michael Baker, from the Department of 
Public Health at the University of Otago, Wellington. "These results should help to reassure 
parents that MMR vaccine is extremely safe to use." 

This massive, granular study offers as certain a conclusion as science can get, accompanying 
a larger volume of prior epidemiological research finding absolutely no connection between au-
tism and the MMR vaccine.  

To some scientists, the ongoing research disproving the vaccine-autism myth is a frustrating 
waste of human resources that could be allocated to more useful investigations. However, the 
current resurgence of measles in the United States suggests vaccine safety is still a 
cause of concern for many parents, and the World Health Organization (WHO) recently 

added vaccine hesitancy to its list of major threats to global heath in 2019. 

At the very least the hope behind this new study is that any specific concern of a connection 
between the MMR vaccine and autism can be definitely assuaged. This is undeniably a rigor-
ous and conclusive piece of research. 

"I think this reasonably puts to bed the notion that MMR might trigger autism in susceptible sub-
groups of children," says Helen Petousis-Harris, a lecturer in Vaccinology from the University of 
Auckland. "The coffin is both nailed and superglued shut then hermetically sealed." 

The new research is published in the journal Annals of Internal Medicine. 

Source: Statens Serum Institut 

https://www.scimex.org/newsfeed/expert-reaction-no-vaccine-and-autism-link-even-in-kids-with-risk-factors-for-autism
https://annals.org/aim/fullarticle/2727208/further-evidence-mmr-vaccine-safety-scientific-communications-considerations
https://newatlas.com/measles-outbreak-vaccination-exemptions/58412/
https://newatlas.com/world-health-organization-vaccine-hesitancy/58107/
https://www.scimex.org/newsfeed/expert-reaction-no-vaccine-and-autism-link-even-in-kids-with-risk-factors-for-autism
https://annals.org/aim/fullarticle/2727726/measles-mumps-rubella-vaccination-autism-nationwide-cohort-study
https://en.ssi.dk/news/news/2019/no-association-between-mmr-vaccine-and-autism
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2018/19 

President: Nino Sofra     president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: Adrian Ranson   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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